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A WORD FROM THE PASTOR: 

About Advent 

Advent is a liturgical time of Fasting, Penance, and Preparation. In 
380, the Synod of Zaragoza called for Christians to come to 
church on each of the eight days prior to Christmas.  In 581, the 
Synod of Macon called for the faithful to observe a 40-day fasting 
season before Christmas, but it was Pope Gregory VII, in 1085, 
who gave us the current four Sunday season of Advent, with the 
third Sunday being called Gaudete (Rejoice) Sunday. 

The new Liturgical Year began last weekend with the first Sunday 
of Advent. The term ñAdventò comes from the Iatin adventus, 
which in turn is the translation of the Greek word parousia, 
commonly used to refer to the Second Coming of Christ. For 
Christians, the season of Advent anticipates the coming of Christ 
from two different perspectives. The season offers the opportunity 
to share in the ancient longing for the coming of the Messiah, and 
to be alert for His Second Coming in this new liturgical year, the 
Church not only wishes to indicate the beginning of a period, but 
the beginning of a renewed commitment to the faith by all those 
who follow Christ, the Lord. This time of prayer and path of 
penance that is so powerful, rich and intense, endeavors to give 
us a renewed impetus to truly welcome the message of the One 
who was incarnated for us. In fact, the entire Liturgy of the Advent 
Season, will spur us to an awakening in our Christian life and will 
put us in a óvigilantô disposition, to wait for Our Lord Jesus who is 
coming.   

The Season of Advent is therefore a season of vigilant waiting, 
that prepares us to welcome the mystery of the Word Incarnate, 
who will give the óLightô to the womb of the Virgin Mary, but 
essentially this time prepares us not only to welcome this great 
event but to incarnate it in our lives. We could say that the true 
light enters the world through the immaculate womb of Mary but it 
does not stay there. On the contrary, this light flows out into our 
dark, obscure, sinful lives to illuminate them, so that we can 
become the light that illuminates the world. For this reason, let us 
live this time of waiting not only to celebrate a historical memory 
but to repeat this memory in our lives and in the service of others. 
To wait for the Lord who comes, means to wait and to watch so 
that the Word of Love enters inside us and focuses us every day 
of our lives. 

As Blessed John Henry Newman reminded us in a homily for the 
Advent Season: ñAdvent is a time of waiting, it is a time of joy 
because the coming of Christ is not only a gift of grace and 
salvation but it is also a time of commitment because it motivates 
us to live the present as a time of responsibility and vigilance. This 
óvigilanceô means the necessity, the urgency of an industrious, 
living ówaitô. To make all this happen, then we need to wake up, for 
salvation is nearer to us now than when we first believed. 

We must start our journey to ascend to the mountain of the Lord, 
to be illuminated by His Words of peace and to allow Him to 
indicate the path to tread. (cf. Is 2:1-5). Moreover, we must change 
our conduct abandoning the works of darkness and put on the 
óarmor of lightô and so seek only to do Godôs work and to abandon 
the deeds of the flesh. (cf. Rm 13:12-14). 

ñAs the journey of Advent continues, as we prepare to celebrate 
the nativity of Christ, John the Baptist's call to conversion sounds 
out in our communities. It is a pressing invitation to open our 
hearts and to welcome the Son of God Who comes among us to 
make divine judgement manifest. The Father, writes St. John the 
Evangelist, does not judge anyone, but has entrusted the power of 
judgement to the Son, because He is the Son of man. 

ñAnd it is today, in the present, that we decide our future destiny. It 
is with our concrete everyday behavior in this life that we 
determine our eternal fate. At the end of our days on earth, at the 
moment of death, we will be evaluated on the basis of our likeness 

or otherwise to the Baby Who is about to be born in the poor grotto 
of Bethlehem, because He is the measure God has given 
humanity. Through the Gospel, John the Baptist continues to 
speak down the centuries to each generation. His hard clear 
words bring health to us, the men and women of this day in which 
even the experience and perception of Christmas often, 
unfortunately, reflects materialist attitudes. The 'voice' of the great 
prophet asks us to prepare the way for the coming Lord in the 
deserts of today, internal and external deserts, thirsting for the 
water of life which is Christ.ò ð Benedict XVI          Fr. David 

 
Is Santa Claus a Saint?    

The Life of Saint Nicholas - Feast December 6  
The historical Saint Nicholas was born on March 15, 270 at Patara, 
Lycia in Asia Minor (now Turkey). In his youth, he made a 
pilgrimage to Egypt and the Palestine 

area. Shortly after his return he became 
Bishop of Myra and was later cast into 
prison during the Christian persecution 
under the Roman Emperor Diocletian 
(245-313). He was released after the 
accession of St. Helenaôs son 
Constantine, following his issuance in 
313 of the Edict of Milan which extended 
official tolerance to Christianity.   We also 
know that St. Nicholas was present at 
the Council of Nicea in 325. It is said 
that, during one of the most heated 
moments of the council, he walked 
across the room to the heretic Arius, who denied the divinity of 
Christ, and slapped him in the face. Certainly, by all accounts, 

Saint Nicholas combined a firm orthodoxy with a gentleness 
toward those in his flock, and Arius' false teaching threatened the 
souls of Christians. 

Saint Nicholas died on December 6, but accounts of the year of his 
death vary; the two most common dates are 345 and 352.  

Saint Nicholas is called "Wonder-Worker" because of the number 
of miracles attributed to him, particularly after his death. Like all 
of those who earn the name "Wonder -Worker," Saint Nicholas 
lived a life of great charity, and the miracles after his death reflect 
that. Though his family had been rich, Saint Nicholas decided to 
distribute all of his possessions to the poor and to dedicate himself 
to serving Christ. It is said that he would toss little pouches of 
coins through the windows of the poor, and that sometimes the 
pouches would land in stockings that had been washed and were 
hung on the windowsill to dry. Once, finding all the windows in a 
house shut, Saint Nicholas tossed the pouch up to the roof, where 
it went down the chimney.  

As a bishop, Saint Nicholas remembered his own past as an 
orphan and held a special place in his heart for orphans (and all 
young children). He continued to give them small gifts and money 
(especially to the poor), and he provided dowries to three young 
women who could not afford to marry (and who were in danger, 
therefore, of entering into a life of prostitution).  

After Saint Nicholas's death, his fame continued to spread in both 
Eastern and Western Europe. Throughout Europe, there are many 
churches and even towns named after Saint Nicholas. By the late 
Middle Ages, Catholics in Germany, Switzerland, and the 
Netherlands had begun to celebrate his feast day by giving small 
gifts to young children. On December 5, the children would leave 
their shoes by the fireplace, and the next morning, they would 
find small toys and coins in them.  

In 1087, while the Christians of Asia Minor were under assault by 
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Muslims, Italian merchants obtained the relics of Saint Nicholas, 
which had been held in a church at Myra, and brought them to the 
city of Bari, in southern Italy. There, the relics were placed in a 
great basilica consecrated by Pope Urban II, where they have 
remained. 

In the East, after the celebration of the Divine Liturgy on his feast 
day, a member of the congregation dressed as Saint Nicholas 
would enter the church to bring children small gifts and to instruct 
them in the Faith. (In some areas in the West, this visit occurred 
on the evening of December 5, at the homes of children.)  

In recent years in the United States, these customs (especially the 
placing of  shoes by the fireplace) have been revived. Such 
practices are a very good way of reminding our children of the life 
of this beloved saint, and encouraging them to imitate his charity, 
as Christmas  approaches. 

For 1,500 years, Saint Nicholas has been one of the most popular 
saints in Europe, but it's only in recent years that he's been 
"rediscovered" in the United States. Perhaps part of his newfound 
popularity has to do with a healthy reaction against the over 
commercialization of Christmas, of which Santa Claus has long 
been a symbol. 

But waitðaren't Saint Nicholas and Santa Claus the same person? 
Not really. There is a connection between the two, but it's less 
than many people think. ñSanta Clausò is an American invention, 
an anglicization of Sinterklaas , the Dutch name for Saint Nicholas. 
The Dutch, who were living in New Amsterdam, what is now New 
York City, though Protestants, brought the European tradition of 
celebrating the Feast of Saint Nicholas (December 6) to America. 
English settlers liked the custom, but wanting to be more 
Protestant than the Dutch,  they didn't like the idea of celebrating 
a saint's feast day. Thus, while they borrowed certain elements of 

the life of Saint Nicholas (his generosity and his love for children, 
for instance), they placed Santa Claus's home at the North Pole, 
about as far away from Asia Minor (Saint Nicholas's home) as they 
could. Some elements of the earliest depictions of Santa Claus, in 
fact, are drawn from Nordic legends, and physically, he resembles 
elements of both  Thor and Odin. 

The identification of Santa Claus with Saint Nicholas largely comes 
from a poem by Clement Moore, A Visit From St. Nicholas, which 
most people today know as ôTwas the Night Before Christmas. 
While Moore identifies the title character as Saint Nicholas, his 
physical description, clothing, and his use of a sleigh and reindeer, 
along with the transfer of his visit from the night before Saint 
Nicholas's feast day to the night before Christmas, defined the 
modern picture of Santa Claus, and the Coca-Cola Company 
solidified his modern image. (From the time of the publication of 

Moore's poem in 1823, the historical figure 
of Saint Nicholas has faded into the 
background, replaced by the American fairy 
tale. In itself, the fairy tale is fine, and 
some Catholic theologians have suggested 
that Catholic families can maintain the fairy 
tale when the children are little but should 
teach them the truth about Santa and St. 
Nicholas as they get older. 

At the same time, however, Catholic 
parents should revive devotion to Saint 
Nicholas. Treating December 6 as a significant feast day is one 
way to do so. On December 5, children can leave their shoes at 
the fireplace or outside their bedroom doors, and Saint Nicholas 

can visit in the middle of the night, leaving small toys, coins, and 
candy. Then, on the feast day itself, the family can read about St. 
Nicholasðthe historical figure, not Santa Clausðand pray some 

prayers and sing some hymns to the saint. Coming in the first 
week or two of   Advent, the Feast of Saint Nicholas provides a 
foretaste of Christmasðand unlike Santa Claus, Saint Nicholas 
always reminds us that Christ is the reason for the season. 

 

The Immaculate Conception  
A Holy Day of Obligation - Dec. 8  

The Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception will take place on 
Thursday, December 8 , and it is a Holy Day of Obligation. 
Masses here at St. Helena will be in Spanish at 7:00PM on 
Wednesday, December 7 and on December 8 at 6:50AM, 
8:30AM, 12:15PM, and 7:30PM , all in English. 

The Immaculate Conception refers to the condition that the 
Blessed Virgin Mary was free from Original Sin from the very 
moment of her conception in the womb of her mother, Saint 

Anne. We celebrate the Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary ðher 
birthðon September 8; nine months before that is December 8, 
the Feast of the Immaculate Conception.  None of the Early 
Church Fathers explicitly taught the Immaculate Conception, but 
they professed it implicitly.   It would take many centuries, though, 
for the Catholic Church to recognize the Immaculate Conception 
as a doctrineðas something which all Christians must believeð
and many more before Pope Pius IX, on December 8, 1854, would 
declare it a dogmaðthat is, a doctrine that the Church teaches 
was revealed by God Himself.  It was the very first infallible 
statement ever declared by a pope. 

 

The Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe 
December 12  

The Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe will take place on Mon., 
Dec. 12 Devotions will begin just before Midnight at the outdoor 
Shrine of Our Lady of Guadalupe.  The Rosary will be prayed at 
4AM followed by Mariachis at 5AM , with Masses taking place at 
both 6AM and 6PM in Spanish, with a blessing for the children, 
and at 6:50AM, 8:30AM, and 12:15PM in English. 

The appearance of Our Lady of Guadalupe to the Aztec Indian 
Juan Diego in December of 1531 generated the 
conversion of Mexico and Latin America to 
Catholicism. Indeed, the Blessed Virgin Mary 
entered the very lifestream of Central America 
and became an inextricable part of Mexican life 
and a central figure to the history of Mexico 
itself. The three most important religious 

celebrations in Central and South America are 
Christmas, Easter, and December 12, the feast-
day of Our Lady of Guadalupe. Her appearance 
in the center of the two American continents has 
contributed to the Virgin of Guadalupe being 
given the title " Mother of the Americas ."  
 

PEARL HARBOR 75TH ANNIVERSARY 
This year, on December 7, marks the 75th anniversary of the 
attack on Pearl Harbor, that infamous day in 1941 when the 
bombing of the US Naval Base in Hawaii that killed 2,402 
American servicemen and incited the USôs involvement in 
World War II. Let us pray for our current servicemen and 
women, especially, those listed on the memorial at our Mary 
altar. 
 

Next weekôs second collection is for the Religious Sisters 
Retirement Fund. We especially remember the Dominican 
Sisters who taught here at St. Helena for so many years. 

SECOND SUNDAY OF ADVENT 
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DECEMBER 4, 2016 

New Envelope System:  Currently, St. Helenaôs Parish 
has 1,200 registered families, and each year about 350 families 
take offertory envelope boxes, which are given out at the end of 
December and early January.  Of those who take boxes, only 
about 200 people use them on a regular basis.  This year, we are 
going to try something new.  Instead of giving out boxes with 
envelopes for the entire year, we will instead mail envelopes out 
every two months. We understand that many people lose or 
misplace their envelope boxes, and we hope this method will 
encourage more parishioners to use their envelopes.  We only 
want to mail these envelopes out to those people who would like 
to use them, so we are now seeking to identify those parishioners 
who would like us to mail them their offertory envelopes.  We will 
automatically mail envelopes only to those parishioners who 
regularly use them, and we will place special Welcome envelopes 
in the pews and in the Narthex for anyone to indicate that they 
would like us to mail them their envelopes.  Just fill in the 
envelope and either drop it in the collection basket or bring it to 
the rectory.  Offertory envelopes serve as a symbol of how faithful 
giving is critical to establishing a long-term sustainable ministry. 
They also serve as proof of active parish membership as well as 
documentation for charitable giving deductions when doing your 
taxes.  We encourage all parishioners to either use parish pay on-
line giving, available through our parish website:  
www.churchofsthelena.com or use the weekly offertory 
envelopes.  

Fidel Castro Dead At Age 90  
with Christmas in Cuba Still Alive  

A public Mass was held in the Jose Marti Revolution Square in 
Havana this past Tuesday evening for Fidel Castro Ruz, the 
Cuban leader who once imposed state atheism on the 
country.  His body was cremated, and on Wednesday, his ashes 
was taken along the reverse route he took across the island after 
seizing power in 1959. The trek with Castro's ashes finished on 
Saturday and culminated with another Mass in Plaza Antonio 
Maceo in Santiago de Cuba. Castro's funeral will be held today 
Sunday morning at Santa Ifigenia cemetery in Santiago de Cuba. 

After Fidel Castro gained power in Cuba in 1959, he spent the 
next decade slowly imposing socialism on the country. In 1960, 
several Cuban Catholic bishops signed a letter re-affirming the 
Churchôs long-standing rejection of communism and called for 
Catholics to reject it. In response, his government confiscated 
Catholic property and arrested Catholics. Then, in 1969, he 
banned the celebration of Christmas. 

This ban on the celebration of one of the Churchôs high holy days 
lasted for nearly  three decades until 1998, when, by Godôs grace, 
St. John Paul II successfully convinced him to remove the 
ban.  The date for the papal visit was set for January 21, 
1998.  The pope said that ñóCuba needs to surprise the word,ò and 
he asked Castro for Christmas, which was just around the corner, 
to be celebrated as an official holiday for the first time since the 
start of the Revolution. 

Castro replied that ñit would be very difficult as Christmas fell right 
in the middle of the sugar cane harvesting season.ò After a long 
discussion, Castro finally said yes, although he did add: óBut it 
could be for this year only.ñ However, to this day, Christmas is still 
celebrated as a public holiday in Cuba, and there will be at least 
two public Funeral Masses celebrated for him. 

 

ALUMNI REUNION COMMITTEE MEMBERS  
STILL NEEDED: 

We are planning THREE St. Helena School alumni reunions, one 
for the classes 1940-1969, a second for the classes 1970-1999, 
and a third for the classes 2000-2016. Please call the rectory at 
718-892-3232 to let us know that you would like to help plan your 
classô special alumni event. 

ADULT AND CHILDREN’S CHOIR NEWS  
In celebration of the 75th Anniversary of the First Mass 

celebrated in our parish church, we will have a special Christmas 

Concert at 5PM on Saturday, December 24, featuring a 

professional harpist as well as our own St. Helena Adult and 

Children’s choirs.  

 Rehearsals and Sung Choir Masses are as follows:          

Children's Choir:  
8:30 am Rehearsal - 9:00 am Mass  

 

Adult Choir:  
10:00 am Rehearsal - 10:30 am Mass  

Everyone is welcome and encouraged to participate. 
 

ST. JOSEPH’S SEMINARY SCHOLA-will perform on 

December 4 at 4PM at St. Joseph’s Seminary, Yonkers. A 

reception will  follow the concert. Our own Br. Ricardo is a 

member of the Seminary Schola. All proceeds will go towards 

the Schola’s musical pilgrimage to France this summer. Tickets 

are $25 for General Admission and $50 for Reserved VIP seats. 
 
 

RECONCILIATION MONDAY PENANCE SERVICE will 

take place on Monday, December 19 at 6PM in the 

Church.  Confessions will be heard that day from 4PM - 

8PM.  People with venial sins need only attend the Penance 

Service, while those with more serious sins must also celebrate 

individual reconciliation.  This is a wonderful way to prepare for 

the Christmas Season. 

PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 

50/50 DRAWING: The Nov. 27 winners are: No. 266 & No. 4240  @ $32 

¶ FIRST COMMUNION SESSION in the cafeter ia after  

the 10:30AM Mass today, December 4. 

¶ SPANISH FAMILY SESSION at 1:30PM in the cafeter ia 

on Sunday, December 11. 

¶ BIBLE STUDY-The Fall Semester class is Church History. 

It meets every Tuesday both at 1PM and 7:30PM in the 

green building. This Tuesday, December 6,  we will study 

The Age of Revolution. You are invited to attend one class 

or as many as you like.  

¶ FOUNDATIONS OF OUR CATHOLIC FAITH is 

conducted in Spanish by Fr. Nelson every Tuesday evening 

from 7-8:30PM in the cafeteria. 

¶ SPANISH CHARISMATIC PRAYER AND 

ADORATION takes place every Monday at 7PM. 

Monthly Spanish Mass on Mon., Dec. 5 beginning at 7PM. 

¶ NEXT BAPTISM PREP CLASSES will be held on 

December 8 and 29 at 7PM. Please bring a copy of the 

child’s birth certificate. 

¶ PARISH BOOKSTORE is open every Sunday from 

8:30AM to 1PM.  

OFFERING ENVELOPES 
Sunday, November 27, 2016                              $3,503.03 

Campaign for Human Development                  1,932.73 

Thanksgiving Day                                                1,083.00 
 

      Our weekly budget, (Nuestro presupuesto semanal es) $4,231.00 
 

Thank you to everyone for your generosity and for your support and for 

all that you do for St. Helena’s Parish. We have some major capital 

repair expenses on our boilers and air conditioning coming up, and we 

were shy this week, so I ask you to please increase your offerings a little 

so that we can meet or exceed our weekly budget goal.  
 

Gracias a todos por su generosidad y por todo lo que hacen por esta 

Iglesia de St. Helena. 

http://www.churchofsthelena.com/


¶ PARISH TOY DRIVE AND CLOTHING DRIVE:  As 

we have done in the past, St. Helena Parish is teaming up 

with Hope For Us Inc. to sponsor a Christmas TOY DRIVE 

and CLOTHING DRIVE.  We will accept both CLOTHES 

and UNWRAPPED TOYS  through December 22. Toy 

ornament tags are available on the tree in the church 

vestibule. The clothes will be brought to area homeless 

shelters, and the toys will be brought half to Montefiore 

Hospital and half to area homeless shelters. You can bring 

your clothing donations to the rectory and the toys can be 

blessed under the Christmas tree in the Narthex.  For more 

information, call Vera Acquah at 646-229-4256. 

¶ A NEW GROUP HAS BEEN BORN IN OUR PARISH-

Its name is “Saint Mother Theresa”. It is inspired by the love 
and mercy in which Mother Therese spent her life doing the 

mission the Lord entrusted to her. One of the things the 

group will do is to visit the children’s Ward at Jacobi 

Medical Center before Christmas. For that purpose we’re 

receiving wrapped toy donations to be given to the children 

ages newborn-18.  You can attach a note saying: “For Saint 

Mother Theresa’s group”, and include information stating 

the age and sex of the child who should receive the toy. For 

more info, please contact: Elba Vega at 646-667-5365. 
¶ PARISH CHRISTMAS PARTY on Sat., December 17 in 

the gym from 6-11PM. Tickets for  the event are $15 for  

adults, $10 for children (18 years of age and under), and $40 

for a family (2 adults and their children). The party will 

feature a D.J., dancing, food, raffles, and fun for the 

children, and a special surprise visit from Santa. Tickets will 

soon go on sale for our Christmas Party Raffle.  There will 

be FIVE main prizes and several small prizes.  First prize is 

a 32” Samsung Smart TV (retail $400), Second  prize is 

$200 Cash, and Third through Fifth Prizes are $100 Gift 

Cards. Tickets are $1 each and will be available after Mass 

or at the Christmas Party. 

¶ A COURSE IN MIRACLES-Rogier F. van Vlissingen is 

teaching a 13-week class A Course in Miracles every Sunday 

at St. Helena’s from 3 to 4:30 PM. For more information, 

call 917-549-0959. A suggested donation is $7/session.  

¶ FINAL NOTICE: CARNEGIE HALL GOSPEL 

CONCERT-Carnegie Hall’s 2016-17 season has been 

announced, and one of the concerts offered this season will 

be A Night of Inspiration a wonderful program of gospel 

music led by composer, music director and producer Ray 

Chew on Tues., Dec. 6 at 8PM. The concert features Dionne 

Warwick and the New Faith Church Choir from Capetown, 

South Africa. Ticket prices are as follows: 

  $81.00 - Parquet 

  $72.90 (front) or $54.90 – Dress Circle 

 $30.50 – Dress Circle Obstructed View 

            $32.40 ($27 if paid for right away) – Balcony 

        $18 00– Balcony Obstructed View 
 

If you are interested in attending this Gospel Concert, please 

call the rectory at 718-892-3232 and let us know which 

ticket you would like to order.  

¶ EXPLORE A FREE CATHOLIC INTERNET SITE-    

St. Helena’s Parish has a free subscription to an online 

platform called FORMED, and all parishioners now have 

unlimited access to faith formation programs, Bible Studies, 

Catholic-themed movies and programs, enjoy music, e-books 

and much more. It is very easy to register with FORMED. 

FIRST go to formed.org and click the REGISTER link in the 

middle of the page; enter the parish code 2KQQYD and your 

email, then click “Go.” Fill in the registration 

information.  After registering, you will receive a message 

asking you to verify your email address. Check your email 

(it may be in your spam folder) and click VERIFY.  You will 

be prompted to login.  You can then enjoy using FORMED.   

¶ FULL-TIME OR PART-TIME MAINTENANCE OR 

HANDYMAN JOB position needed. E-mail: 

josecolon1080@gmail.com or  call 347-964-9539. 

¶ NEW TAX LEGISLATION-Did you know that Congress 

recently passed permanent legislation for parishioners who 

are:  70 1/2 Years of Age with--Individual Retirement 

Accounts (IRA) and want to Give Tax Free to Your Parish or 

Institution Tax Free!                                                       

Please consider a special Christmas or Year End gift.  This 

week, the parish has done repair work on the boilers that will 

cost around $50,000, and we will need to replace the Parish 

Center roof as well as put in a new conditioning system that 

could cost around $300,000.  We are still getting estimates, 

and we need your help. 

¶ SICK AND DECEASED members of the par ish are 

remembered in the Prayers of the Faithful. If you know of 

any current or former parishioners who are seriously ill or 

have passed, or you know of any sick parishioners who need 

Holy Communion brought to them, please call the rectory at 

718-892-3232, and let us know about their condition.  

¶ AA BIG BOOK STUDY meets every Sat., 7-8:30PM in 

the green building. 

¶ LOST AND FOUND:  We have several 

pairs of glasses and sunglasses that have 

been turned into us over the past few 

months.  If you think you may have lost a 

pair in church, please contact the rectory. 

¶ FOOD COUPONS-Thank you for the restaurant coupons 

you give us. We have many people who come to the Rectory 

asking for money for a meal, and your donation greatly helps. 

¶ APARTMENTS WANTED-Within the Parkchester area. If 

you know of one that is available, please call the Rectory. 
 
 

SCHOOL NEWS 
Varsity Horsemen Gallop Over OLA 

Francisco Mattei scored a game-high 22 points as the varsity 

Horsemen of St. Helena galloped over Our Lady of the 

Assumption 47-32 in Tuesday night’s season opener at home. 

Chris Colter scored the opening bucket for the Horsemen, 

followed by a two from Mattei and a three from Omari 

Ward.  Mattei would also score a three in the first quarter, the 

only threes scored in the game, and the Horsemen jumped out to 

an early 18-9 lead at the quarter, which they expanded to 30-17 at 

the half. 

Three Horsemen scored in double digits:  Mattei with 22, Ward 

with 13, and Colter with 10.  Justin Hernandez added a two to 

round out the scoring.  Benny Castro scored a team-high eight 

points for OLA.  The Horsemen shot 3 for 6 from the free throw 

http://formed.org/


line, while OLA was 6 for 15. The cheerleaders were also present 

at the season opener. 

OLA did take the JV match 14-34.  Six Horsemen put points on 

the boards, including William Manning with a team-high four 

points in the third, Jose Valez with the only team three in the 

fourth, Jahli Ward with a two in the first, Kyle Austion with a 

two in the second, Peter Logo with a two in the third, and Kevin 

Vasquez with the only team free throw in the fourth. 

Jaylen Pray was the only player in double digits, putting a game-

high 11 points on the boards for OLA.  Nicholas Callari scored 

two threes, the only threes scored for OLA, and a free throw for 

seven points.   OLA was 4 for 10 from the line, and the 

Horsemen were 1 for 4.     

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
¶ CHRISTMAS FLEA MARKET on Sunday, December 4 

in Mechler Hall at Holy Family Church, 2158 Watson Ave. 

Find gifts, toys, jewelry, treasures and more. For more info 

call 718-863-9156. 

¶ ST. ANTHONY’S CHURCH-1776 Mansion Street, will 

hold a Christmas Fair/Flea Market on Sunday, December 4. 

Cost per table $30. If you are interested in renting a table, 

please contact the rectory at 718-931-4040. 

¶ FREE INTERNATIONAL CHRISTMAS CONCERT 

will take place on Friday, December 9 at 8PM. International 

displays begin at 6:30PM.  After the concert, more treats and 

a visit from Santa.  Maryknoll, 55 Ryder Rd., Ossining.  For 

more info, call 914-941-7590. 

¶ ANNUAL COAT GIVEAWAY on December 10 from 

11AM-1PM at Holy Cross School, 1846 Randall Ave. 

¶ A BRITISH YULETIDE, the Bronx Concer t Singers 

35th Annual Holiday Concert, will be presented on Sunday, 

Dec. 11 at 4:30PM at St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran 

Church, 1891 McGraw Avenue.  Gen. Admission $20/

person, $35/couple, $15/senior or college student, $5/

student.  For more info, call 917-743-4641. 

¶ NOURISHMENT FOR SENIORS: Are you a SNAP-

eligible senior citizen living in NYC? You may qualify for a 

free monthly food package. For more information, call   

917-982-2564. www.nycommonpantry.org 

 

ANUNCIOS EN ESPANOL 
¶ LA INMACULADA CONCEPCION. DIA DE 

OBLIGACION. Diciembre 8-Esta solemnidad la 

celebraremos el miércoles 7 de diciembre en español, desde 

las 7 pm. El jueves 8 de diciembre se tendrán las misas 

regulares: 6.50 am; 8.30 am y 12.15 pm. Adicionalmente 

habrá misa a las 7.30 pm. Todas las misas del jueves son en 

inglés.  

¶ FIESTA DE LA VIRGEN DE GUADALUPE, lunes 12 

de diciembre. Horario: 4 am Rosario; 5 am Mariachis en 

el santuario de la Virgen en el parqueadero. 6 am Misa. 

Habrá otra misa en español a las 6 pm con bendiciones para 

los niños. Misas en Inglés: 6.50 am, 8.30 am y 12.15 pm. 

¶ GRUPO DE ORACIÓN: Todos los lunes de 7 pm a 9 pm. 

Ven a alabar al Señor con tus hermanos y hermanas!!! Este 

lunes 5 de diciembre tendremos misa a las 7 pm.   

¶ SESION FAMILIAR PARA LOS PADRES DE NIÑOS 

EN CLASES DE CCD: Diciembre 11. Incluye los padres 

de todos los niños que toman clases los miércoles en la 

parroquia.  

¶ GRUPO SANTA MADRE TERESA: El grupo visitará 

próximamente los niños del Jacobi Medical Center para traer 

la presencia de Jesús, compañía y regalos. Le pedimos a cada 

familia tr aer  a la rector ía un regalo para un niño o niña. 

Indique en una nota si es para niño o niña y la edad. 

Digan que se los entreguen al P. Nelson quien se los dará al 

grupo. Gracias por su generosidad.  

¶ FIESTA DE NAVIDAD: Sábado 17 de diciembre en el 

gimnasio, de 6 pm a 11 pm. Deseamos que sea una fiesta 

para toda la familia y para las diferentes culturas de nuestra 

parroquia. Los tickets se venderán a: $15 adulto; $10 niños 

(18 años y menos). Este año hemos hecho un paquete 

familiar que consiste: Papá, mamá e hijos menores de 18 

años por $40. La idea es que la familia pueda participar. 

Habrá música, comida, rifas, entretenimiento para los niños 

y jóvenes y una visita muy especial de….. Pedimos 

donaciones de caramelos, sodas y comida.  

¶ LEGION DE MARIA: Todos los viernes a las 7 pm, ven 

a rezar el Rosario y a planear servicio a la comunidad. 

 

BUEN DIA, HERMANOS: 
Los católicos hemos comenzado un nuevo año litúrgico y es 

importante “ver” el movimiento que está sucediendo. Se trata de un 

movimiento progresivo que comienza con Adviento (venida), 

continúa con la Navidad (nacimiento) y tiene su culminación con la 

Epifanía (manifestación). En total serán unas seis o siete 

semanas fuertes en las que estaremos celebrando la misma Buena 

Noticia: la venida del Señor. Cada una de esas fechas apunta a lo 

mismo: Cristo Jesús ha aceptado la misión del Padre de venir a 

hacerse presente en nuestra historia, en nuestra vida, para 

comunicarnos el amor del Padre, para comunicarnos su salvación.  
 

Hemos observado que, además del color púrpura y la Corona de 

Adviento que se usa en la liturgia, en esta primera parte de la 

estación estamos escuchando, con bastante frecuencia, al profeta 

Isaías en la primera lectura. Por  otra par te, nos damos cuenta el 

Evangelio no lo estamos leyendo con el orden al que estamos 

acostumbrados. La intención de la liturgia con este movimiento es 

mostrarnos que, mientras la primera lectura nos recuerda las 

profecías del Antiguo Testamento con respecto al Salvador que 

habría de venir y a la promesa de plenitud al final de los tiempos, el 

Evangelio se acomoda para decirnos: Jesús de Nazaret es Aquel de 

quien se ha hablado esas profecías.  
 

En general las palabras de Isaías (el que profetiza) y de Jesús (en 

quien se cumplen las promesas) nos invitan a la vigilancia. En la 
vida espiritual hay que tener los “ojos del alma” bien abiertos, hay 

que estar atentos y bien preparados en todo momento, porque la 
venida del Señor a nuestra vida sucede en los momentos más 

Please Pray for the Sick of our Parish 

Joanne Frances Bernadette Sanabria, Sylvia Carballo,  

Ruben Mercado, Mike Adorno, Catherine Holden, 

Carmelle and Nicole Antoine, Indrowdi Sadu, Rosa Pena,  

Brenda Jackson, James Leunge, Carol Primak, Joan Ricci, 

Lucy Cannavacciuolo,  Aaron Sylvester, Sean Gaffney, Bertha Mero, 

Peter Vaccaro, Gino Vaccaro, Veronica Gonzalez,  Ronald Horne,  

Doris Waldropt, Milagro Vasquez, Juana Carmen Rodriguez,  

Ynes Tavarez, Theresa Delevan, Neil Duggan, Humberto Prieto,  

Jenny Mauro, Jimmy Mauro, Mariana Rivera,  Annissa Ramratansingh, 

Catherine Gregson, Noemi Cross, Arley Johnson 
 
 

Please Pray for the Deceased and their Grieving Families:  

 Nicolas Randon, Sr. Jeanne Clare Scheer, O.P., Sgr. Paul Tuozzolo, 

Danielle Govan, Ambrosio Galarza, Carmen Ortiz, Ann Pierce 



inesperados: “Estén en vela, porque no saben qué día vendrá el 

Señor.”  
 

En esta semana sucedió un accidente aéreo en Colombia que me ha 

opuesto a pensar en estas realidades de la vida. Un equipo de fútbol 

de Brasil viajó a Medellín, Colombia, para jugar el 30 de noviembre 

la final de la Copa Sudamericana de Fútbol. Desafortunadamente el 

piloto se equivocó al planear las horas de vuelo y la cantidad de 

gasolina necesaria para llegar hasta el destino final y, casi llegando a 

su destino, el avión se estrelló. Allí perecieron  setenta y un 

pasajeros y sobrevivieron milagrosamente seis de ellos. Es 

escalofriante ver el video que hizo uno de los jóvenes jugadores del 

equipo brasileño, junto con sus compañeros y periodistas. Este video 

le ha dado la vuelta al mundo, porque allí se muestra la alegría de 

todos estos jóvenes, llenos de vida por delante, que solo querían 

disfrutar de su deporte y de la vida en general. Uno de ellos acababa 

de recibir la noticia que su esposa está embarazada.  
 

Estas son historias de la vida real que suceden con frecuencia, cada 

día, en cualquier lugar del mundo. Es precisamente por eso que el 

Dios de la vida nos recuerda permanentemente, que debemos estar 

preparados para ese momento, no con temor, sino con la certeza de 

saber que la línea que nos separa entre la vida y la muerte es en 

realidad bastante frágil. ¿Cómo podemos superar el temor a la 

muerte repentina, o por enfermedad o por cualquier otra causa? Los 

cristianos tenemos la respuesta clara: estando en comunión con 

Jesús, quien es nuestro Salvador y siempre nos acompaña.  
 

Nosotros no tenemos por qué tener miedo, ni a la venida del final de 

los tiempos, ni a la venida del final de nuestra vida. Si nosotros nos 

sabemos amados y amamos a Aquel que ya dió su vida por nosotros, 

no tiene sentido temer su venida. Le tiene miedo quien ama aún sus 

pecados, quien está atado a ellos. Si odiamos el pecado y amamos a 

quien vino a destruir el pecado, seremos capaces de vivir una vida 

llena de esperanza y alegría aquí en la tierra, durante el tiempo que 

se nos conceda, y tenemos también la certeza de vivir en plenitud 

con Él en el cielo, cuando llegue el momento del encuentro final que 

marcará un nuevo comienzo para toda la eternidad.  
 

Por eso San Pablo siempre decía que el cristiano no tiene manera de 

perder, porque mientras estamos aquí podemos amarlo y dar 

testimonio de ese amor, y cuando no estemos aquí es porque ya 

estaremos en su presencia. Por lo tanto, en nada nos perjudica el no 

saber cuándo ni como vendrá, si estamos preparados.  
 

De eso se trata el Adviento, de recordarnos la necesidad de estar 

preparados. Jesús mismo nos lo dice con el ejemplo de lo que 

sucedió con Noé: “Sólo una familia supo darse cuenta de lo que se 

les venía encima. Los que no supieron estar atentos, quedaron 

anegados por las aguas de la tremenda inundación.” En ese sentido 

usa muchos otros ejemplos, como el de las diez muchachas que 

esperan al novio de la boda (Mt. 25, 1-ss) o el del los talentos 

prestados que debemos hacer fructificar ((Mt 25, 14-ss). Siempre la 

lección es igual y se hace más persistente en ésta época: “Hay que 

estar preparados, con la casa en orden.” 
 

Es importante tener presente que el Adviento no es sólo celebrar 

unas semanas inscritas en un calendario, es mucho más: es una 

actitud espiritual, que aunque debe durar todo el año, en este 

tiempo recibe especial atención.  
 

Te has preguntado por qué el Señor insiste tanto en el tema de estar 

preparados? Ponte a pensar, si Jesús vino a cumplir una misión en 

la tierra por nosotros, una misión que le costó abajarse a ser como 

nosotros, aceptar la humillación de los que lo rechazaron, aceptar ser 

crucificado de manera tan cruel, si todo eso lo hizo por la salvación 

eterna de tu alma, no significa eso que en realidad hay peligro de que 

el alma no se salve? Creo que un católico responsable debe hacerse 

este tipo de reflexión de cuando en cuando.  

Si no hubiera posibilidad de que nuestras almas se alejaran para 

siempre de Dios, que es lo que llamamos infierno, entonces el 

sacrificio de Jesús habría sido en vano. Pero si Él que es Dios, un 

Dios que nos ama, entregó hasta su vida por nuestra salvación, 

entonces creo que por lógica debemos hacerle caso. Es probable que 

algunos al comienzo de su peregrinaje atiendan el llamado del Señor 

por temor al castigo, pero poco a poco, durante el proceso,  

aprenderemos a hacerle caso solamente por amor, solamente para 

aprender a servir y amar por amor, solamente por el bien de seguir su 

camino y de querer buscar su voluntad. Bendiciones.         tΦ  bŜƭǎƻƴ 
 

Mass Intentions 
SUNDAY, December 4, 2016-Second Sunday of Advent 
               7:30 Hughes Family and Mary Alice Hartnett 
               9:00 Melchora Abordo 
             10:30 Katherine Callaghan 
             12:00 Ramona V. Martinez 
  Cesar Augusto Rivera 
  Grandparents Blessing/66 Years Married, 
Napoleon and Maria de Jimenez; Grandmaôs Birthday, Maria 
de Jimenez; Birthdays, Altagracia Jimenez & Edwin Luciano 
              1:30  Dan and Mary Doherty 
              5:00  Angel Acevedo 
  Our Parishioners 
MONDAY, December 5, 2016-Feast of St. Julius 
 6:50 For the Soul of Clarita Clara and   
         Villavicencio Chavezwee 
 8:30 Mildred and Walter Murphy 
 12:15 Michael Guido 
 7:30 In Thanksgiving for Favors 
TUESDAY, December 6, 2016-Feast of St. Nicholas 
 6:50 Francois Dossou 
 8:30 Renee Antoine (Intentions) 
 12:15 Stephanie Fijalkowski 
WEDNESDAY, December 7, 2016-Feast of St. Ambrose 
 6:50 Andrew Pugliese 
 8:30 For the Safety of Our Country 
 12:15 Sandra Weber 
 7:30 Mike Adorno (Health Intentions)  
THURSDAY, December 8, 2016-The Immaculate Conception 
 6:50 Matilda and Joseph Carty 
 8:30 Madeline and Daniel Donovan 
 12:15   Ralph A. Cerbone Jr. 
 7:30 Daniel and Madeline Donovan 
FRIDAY, Dec. 9, 2016-Feast of St. Juan Diego Cuauhtlatoatzin 
 6:50 Sandra Weber 
 8:30 Mamie Herman 
 12:15 In Thanksgiving for Favors 
SATURDAY, December 10, 2016-Feast of Pope St. Gregory III 
 6:50 Telma Anith and Family (Intentions) 
 8:30 Carolyn Nelson Gonzales & Ben A. Gonzales 
 12:15 Altagracia, Carmen, Jos® & Manuel Capellan 
 5:30 Souls in Purgatory 
SUNDAY, December 11, 2016-Third Sunday of Advent 
               7:30 Mabel Schoenthaler 
               9:00 Bridget and Pat Joe Early 
             10:30 Sr. Jeanne Claire, O.P. 
             12:00 Julio Medina 
  Maria Castillo (5th Year Anniversary) 
  Misa Del Divino Ni¶o 
  Luis Manuel Vega 
              1:30  Norah Bracken 
              5:00  Marilyn Henderson (Intentions-Good Health) 
  Our Parishioners 
 

Readings for the Week of December 4, 2016 
Sunday: Is 11:1-10/Ps 72/Rom 15:4-9/Mt 3:1-12 Monday: Is 35:1-10/Ps 

85/Lk 5:17-26 Tuesday: Is 40:1-11/Ps 96/Mt 18:12-14 Wednesday: Is 

40:25-31/Ps 103/Mt 11:28-30 Thursday: Gn 3:9-15, 20/Ps 98/Eph 1:3-6, 

11-12/Lk 1:26-38 Friday: Is 48:17-19/Ps 1/Mt 11:16-19 Saturday: Sir 

48:1-4, 9-11/Ps 80/Mt 17:9a, 10-13 Next Sunday: Is 35:1-6a, 10/Ps 146/

Jas 5:7-10/Mt 11:2-11 


